
2024 Prep Information Night (6pm - 7pm)
PatchFest24 Planning Meeting (7.15pm)
School Council Meeting
Helmeted Honeyeater Excursion (select students)
Second Hand Uniform Sale (8.45am near the chessboard)

9756 7463         OSHClub: 1300 395 735 / 0400 708 773 

Email: the.patch.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Website: www.thepatchps.vic.edu.au

DATES TO REMEMBER
8:55am First Bell

9:00am Learning Begins

11-11:45am First Break

11:45-12pm Lunch eating time

2-2:30pm Second Break

3:20pm Prep &Yr1/2 Dismissal

3.30pm Yr 3-6 Dismissal 

BELL TIMES
NOVEMBER

Mon 27th
Mon 27th
Tues 28th
Wed 29th
Thurs 30th
 
DECEMBER

Fri 1st
Mon 4th
Thurs 7th

Thurs 7th

Mon 11th
Tues 12th
Wed 13th
Thurs 14th
Fri 15th
Fri 15th
Sat 16th
Mon 18th
Tues 19th
Tues 19th
Wed 20th
 

Merry Monbulk Carols (Jnr & Snr Choir & Recorder Ensemble)
STATE HoopTime - Junior All Star Girls
Sausage & Icy Pole Lunchtime Fundraiser (Qkr!) 
& free festive dress up day
MERRY PATCH-MAS Celebration Concert on the Oval 
(5.30pm-7pm)
Yr 6 ‘Wear your Secondary School Uniform to School’ Day
Step Up Day & Yr 7 Orientation (Gov Schools)
Prep / Buddy Picnic
Yr 6 Graduation at SkyHigh
Yr 5/6 Knox Leisureworks Excursion
Prep End of Year Celebration with Parents (2.30pm - 3.15pm)
Ferny Creek Carols (Snr & Jnr Choir)
Yr 5/6 Surf Excursion
Yr 6 ‘Shirt Signing Day’
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL
Curriculum Day - Student Free Day

WEDNESDAY
31st Jan

First Day of Term 1,
2024

Have a happy and safe holiday.
 See you all in 2024!

(All Students)



REMINDERS
Orders for the lunchtime sausage in bread and icy pole fundraiser close on Qkr! Friday 1st December.
There will be a second hand uniform sale on Thursday 30th November, if you have any donations please
drop them at the office.
Please make sure your contact / address details and photo permission are up to date with the office.

Hi Everyone!

  The sun is out, the birds are singing in the trees and
life at The Patch is looking pretty amazing! I’m so lucky
to be walking into such a wonderful environment each
day. Add to it the fantastic students, families and staff
that are so welcoming, and you get a beautiful school. I
can see why so many parents are ex-Patchies
themselves!

Today I received feedback that our Preps and Year
1/2s have been some of the best groups they’ve
experienced at Monbulk Pool for their efficiency in
transitioning in and out. Likewise, our Year 3/4s were
fantastic last week. As an adult I find the humidity and
chlorine of an indoor pool tiring, so the students have
done incredibly well to go to sessions 5 days in a row
and still be engaged and enthusiastic in the
classrooms. I think there will be a number of students
needing a well-deserved sleep-in tomorrow!

  It is now less than two weeks until our inaugural
Patchmas celebration evening! I’m excited for us to
celebrate our kids and acknowledge everyone who has
contributed to our beautiful school. Class songs, class
awards – one for our values, one for effort and one for
excellence – and acknowledgments will ensure a
positive evening for all. Bring your own picnic rug,
food and drink (bonus points for any families dressed
up in festive clothes!) and enjoy the company and
entertainment. While we’ll be keeping it simple this
year, my hope is that we can get feedback and build
on it for subsequent years. Thank you in advance for
coming along!

 

With the end of the year coming quickly, I recommend
to check your Compass page frequently for any
notifications or Qkr! approvals. I, also, recommend being
on the ‘Families of The Patch Primary School Group’ if
you are on Facebook. Our wonderful School Council are
active on the page and they get information first-hand
from me, so they are in a great position for giving
accurate information and answering questions outside
school hours or during the holidays.

 Finally, I wanted to give you an update on our building
works. The kinder roof will now be replaced from
Monday 4th December, with kinder students being
located in our library and tutoring room for the final 2
weeks of their term. It is then expected that the middle
section of our Main Building roof will be replaced from
early Term 1. The tendering process is almost complete
for the builders in regards to our big build grant. The
first stage of proposed works is to remove our existing
1/2 classrooms and to replace it with a new 4 classroom
learning centre, as well as a number of outdoor spaces
and a new toilet block. This stage of works will likely take
12 months for completion. Slowly but surely, it is making
progress and we will get to benefit from the new, open
spaces in the years to come.
 
Have a great weekend!

Jim



Volunteers Needed

LUNCHTIME FUNDRAISER

Sausage BBQ and Icy Pole

Thursday 7th December
11.00am - 12.30pm

We are looking for some lovely parent volunteers to assist
with the cooking and distribution of the sausages and icy

poles.

If you can help, please email our School Council President,
Ange at:

ange.ellis@education.vic.gov.au    





Our Community Action Morning on Sunday, November
15th was a resounding success! 

The weather was perfect, the pizzas were perfect, the
atmosphere was perfect, and the readiness of all involved
to work together to make our school ground a better
place was heartwarming.

Together we continued our work in the Fern Gully,
removing ivy and wandering trad and providing the right
conditions for native regeneration to occur. Our
indigenous plantings are growing well and we will
continue planting and slowly replacing the privet trees
with indigenous rainforest tree species such as myrtle
beech and sassafras.

Big shout out to Ben and Eliza Phillips who created some
amazing signs for out gardens. Two action mornings ago,
a number of families painted some beautiful
backgrounds on marine ply. Eliza and Ben painted
beautiful garden names and images on these
backgrounds and brought them along on Sunday. We will
install them once the garden fencing comes down and we
begin to renovate our garden alongside the new
accessible pathways.

Big thanks to all those who prepared pizza, cooked pizza
(Jim proved to be whizz), served pizza, gathered weeds,
stockpiled weeds, cleaned up paths, installed tree guards,
and generally helped to clean up the area. We are very,
very grateful.



Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund

2024 CSEF
Applications now

open!
Existing applications roll over year

to year however if your
circumstances have changed or you

have never applied and are now
eligible, please see the office for an
application form or you can find the

application form on the school
website.

If you are new to our school and
have not completed an application

form you will need to do so.

A reminder to eligible parents of
students that are transitioning to

secondary school that you will need
to complete a new application form
and submit it with their new school.

SOMERS SCHOOL CAMP 2024SOMERS SCHOOL CAMP 2024

We are proud to announce that in February, 2024, 11 students (6 girls and 5 boys)
from years 5/6 will be participating in the Somers School Camp, in addition to our

regular camp program.

The Somers School Camp is offered every second year to students in our network
from years 5/6.  Eight participating schools will attend the camp, so our students

meet other students from the area, some of whom they may already know through
local sporting events.

The nine day camp offers a range of exciting activities and feedback from returning
students is always very positive.  We will share some highlights next year on their

return.



PatchFest24 is coming!!

We invite all keen parents to get involved with planning.  
Come and join the fundraising team, in the staff room, to help get the ball

rolling and help us plan on: 

Monday 27th November
7.15pm 

You don’t need any skills, just come and be involved with our awesome
community and help us make something spectacular!

Looking forward to having as many volunteers as possible.

If you’d like to get involved but can’t make this first meeting, get in contact
with Michelle: 

michelle.rayner@education.vic.gov.au

PatchFest24PatchFest24

Angler Kits for Grade 5’s

 At the 2022 State election, the Victorian Government committed to providing Little Angler Kits to
students in Grade 5 based on the Victorian Curriculum area of focus, movement and motor
development and safety considerations. 

The kits include a fishing rod, reel with line, tackle box with some hooks, sinkers, swivels and a
lure, as well as a Kids Guide to Fishing – all FREE!

The kits were distributed on Monday to all grade 5 students unless families chose to opt out of
the offer.

We hope the kits provide new learning opportunities and a chance to enjoy the outdoors; we
also wish to remind families that neglected fishing tackle can cause serious injury to wildlife and
pollute our waterways. Please store and dispose of any components appropriately.



Our School Junior Choir,
Senior Choir and Recorder

Ensemble will be performing
at Merry Monbulk!

Our OSHClub will also be
there running a market stall.

It would be lovely to see some
Patchie faces there.

A big thanks to Leanne &
Jess!s

Carols on th
e Mountain

Carols on th
e Mountain

Carols on th
e Mountain

202320232023
Saturday 16th December

Gates open at 6.30pm for a 7.30pm start
Ferny Creek Recreation Reserve

Our Senior & Junior Choirs will be performing!
F



Y1/2 ART & STEM

This term, students Yr1/2 have been attending combined Art and STEM sessions to learn about
birds.  It has been wonderful to be outside bird watching.  Students have become very observant

about different species of bird found at The Patch Primary School and are now experts at
identfying birds by their size, habitat and calls.  Students have been recording data about birds

they have seen and heard on our learning walks and have spent time sketching the different
habitats found at our school.

In STEM, students have learnt about bird life cycles, habitats, nest building, diets and anatomy and
in art, students have been learning how to accurately draw different species of birds and have

sculpted models of birds using clay.



Scholastic Book Club Volunteer

Droff Off / Pick Up Reminder

Our wonderful parent volunteer, Alison, who coordinates
the Scholastic Book Club is moving on.  Her daughter is

heading to high school next year.

We are looking for another parent or group of parents
that would be willing to take on the role for 2024.

If you are interested, please contact Kim to discuss.

A big thank you to Alison for everything. 😊

Please move down as far as you can before dropping off or picking up your child/ren.
If your child is not there, please continue around the ring road and do another lap to avoid
holding others up.
Please give way to those making a right turn into the school - this will help prevent traffic
locking up in the driveway.
Please adhere to the 10kph speed limit the whole way through the ring road for the safety
of all.

To ease congestion and ensure a smooth flow of traffic that does not impact too greatly on
our community please adhere to the following:

Thank you all so much for your co-operation!

2024 Prep Transition Sessions



INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC LESSONS
Our school has an excellent extracurricular music program with 5 instrumental music teachers
offering lessons on various instruments.  All instrumental teachers are contractors, set their own
fees and timetables.  Music lessons can fill up quickly, so waiting lists are a possibility for some
lessons.  If you are interested in music lessons for your child/ren it is best to contact the teacher
individually.

Jess Dunn
Junior Choir, small group ukulele lessons, small group voice lessons, solo lessons (voice or ukulele)
Email: jessdunn.arts@gmail.com
Mob: 0408 102 542

Hiro Mukai
Violin
Email: hiro1656@hotmail.com
Mob: 0423 765 312

Eddie Cole
Guitar
Email: music@eddiecole.com
Mob: 0417 152 947

Mieke Florisson
Senior (Yr3-Yr6) Piano
Email: miekeflorisson@bigpond.com
Mob: 0407 647 511

Madeleine Rowe
Junior (Prep - Yr2) Piano
Email: musicalmother@hotmail.com
Mob: 0408 539 523

Community Notices










